

City of Waltham CITY OF WALTHAM ITY CLERK'S OFFICE

Jeannette A. McCarthy
Mayor

2018 MAR 21 P 3: 08
RECORDED

March 21, 2018

TO: Th

The City Council

RE:

COA Grant from Executive Office of Elder Affairs

Dear Councillors:

I respectfully request acceptance of a grant in the amount of \$101,161.00 from the Executive Office of Elder Affairs to be used by the Council on Aging for several programs that benefit senior citizens.

Attached is a copy of a letter dated March 20, 2018 that was received from the Council on Aging Director. Ms. Duffy will be available to answer questions concerning this request.

Sincerely,

Jeannelle a. Mc Carly

JAM/ccb Enclosure

cc: Marybeth Duffy

·WALTHAM ·

CITY OF WALTHAM

Massachusetts

Council on Aging Marybeth Duffy, LICSW - Director

March 20, 2018

The Honorable Jeannette McCarthy Mayor, City of Waltham City Hall 610 Main Street Waltham, MA 02452

Dear Mayor McCarthy:

On behalf of the Council on Aging, I respectfully request that the City Council accept a grant in the amount of \$101,161.00 from the Executive Office of Elder Affairs. Each year this formula grant is used to pay the salary of the receptionist, underwrite fitness and discount taxi programs, pay for the printing of the Senior Connection newsletter, volunteer recognition, dues and continuing education.

The Council on Aging requests being placed on the agenda for the next City Council meeting.

Sincerely,

Marybeth Duffy

Cc: Paul Centofanti, Auditor

RECEIVED

MAR 2 0 2018

MAYOR'S OFFICE